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education RESOURCES

Executive Director Jim Gilhooly
St.Hilary’s Primary FILLIN "School Name" \* MERGEFORMAT   and Nursery Class - Head Teacher Mrs. M Reid

	
	Phone:
	01355 232066

	
	Date:          
	 18th March 2016


Dear Parent / Guardian 
My most sincere thanks to all pupils, parents (including grandparents) and staff for the very warm welcome I have received this week in St. Hilary’s. I have thoroughly enjoyed my first week in post and I am looking forward to working together in the future. A number of items have come to my attention this week and I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents of the following:
School Uniform
The school uniform is inconsistent throughout the school and I will be conducting a parental consultation on this matter at the beginning of term 4.

In the meantime, can I remind all parents that children should wear their white shirt and tie to school daily (with the exception of Primary 1 and 2 who can wear red polo shirts on PE days).Children should also wear black shoes and avoid brightly coloured trainers.
Health Promoting School
Healthy Snacks
Since meeting with parents on Tuesday evening the pupils have been very enthusiastic with regards to making our school a ‘healthy snack’ zone. I hope parents will support our efforts to promote healthy snacks and avoid supplying sticky sweets and large chocolate bars etc.

Fruit, baked crisps and cereal bars would make a healthier alternative. 
P.E Kit
P.E is an important part of our curriculum and every child in Scotland should receive the recommended 2 hours of quality physical education each week. Please see the table below for a reminder of your child’s gym day. Parents are reminded that the school P.E kit consists of red polo shirt and black shorts. Children should also have appropriate footwear. All jewellery must be removed for lessons. Please ensure your child brings P.E kit to school on the allocated day; alternatively if you would like to send the PE kit to school on a Monday, it can remain in school all week and will be sent home with your child to be washed on a Friday. 
	Class
	P.E Days

	P1
	Tuesday, Wednesday

	P2/3
	Monday, Wednesday

	P3/4
	Monday, Thursday

	P4
	Monday, Friday

	P5
	Monday, Tuesday

	P6
	Wednesday, Thursday

	P6/7
	Tuesday, Friday


If your child is unable to participate in P.E lessons for any reason this should be recorded in a note to the teacher.
After School Clubs
It has been brought to my attention that there have been some issues with children forgetting kit, as well as last minute changes to attendance/collection arrangements from after school clubs. As with class PE lessons it is essential that children come fully prepared for after school sports activities with PE kit. If your child is due to attend an after school club and cannot take part, for any reason, please inform the school at the earliest opportunity.
Water
Pupils are asked to bring a filled bottle of water to school which can remain on their desk throughout the school day for ease of access. Bottles should be taken home nightly to be refilled.
Mobile Phones
Please note that children are advised not to bring any electrical equipment, including tablets and mobile phones to school. If your child is bringing a mobile phone to school then it must be handed into the school office at 8:55am and collected again at the end of the day. School staff cannot take responsibility for the loss or damage to pupil’s personal belongings therefore children bring these to school at their own risk. Under no circumstances should children be using mobile phones in and around the school building including the playground.
Health and Safety
Security
To ensure the safety of the pupils and staff in the school all visitors must report to the school office. Parents should never admit visitors to the school. When collecting from an after school club parents are asked to wait outside the school building until dismissal time when the teacher will bring pupils to the front entrance of the school to be collected.
Photography and Filming
Parents are reminded that taking photographs or filming children is not permitted during school shows or assemblies. This is a child protection matter and must be adhered to at all times. 
Indoor Shoes
Some of the children are wearing inappropriate footwear indoors. In many cases this is as a result of poor fitting or wear and tear. In order for you to check your child’s shoes they will be sent home next Thursday (24th March) Children are reminded to return shoes on Tuesday 29th March.
Head Lice
As I am sure you are aware, head lice are a prevalent problem in schools. Parents are asked to check their child’s head regularly and treat as necessary. It is strongly recommended that any child with long hair has it tied back throughout the school day as this will help to reduce the risk of head lice travelling.
Dates for your diary
The school will be closed on Friday 25th March and Monday 28th March for the Easter weekend. School will reopen as normal on Tuesday 29th March.

School closes for Spring break on Friday 1st April at 2:30pm and will reopen on Monday 18th April 2016.

In order to ensure the continuous improvement of our school I will regularly seek the views of pupils, parents and staff to help inform improvement planning. At this time parents are asked to complete the simple evaluation sheet attached. This evaluation asks for your suggestions as to what you think we could start doing in the school, what you consider works well and we should continue to do and finally what we should stop. All sheets can be returned to your child’s class teacher or to the school office. Returns can remain anonymous if you prefer. 

Thank you for your continued support. Please do not hesitate to contact me at the school should you have any concerns or queries.

Yours sincerely

Maureen Reid

Head Teacher
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